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Dear Ms. Rickman:

This is in response to your request of December 9, 2015, to the Food and Nutrition
Service (FNS) on behalf of the Iowa Department of Human Services to extend three
Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) Electronic Benefits Transfer (EBT)
waivers for the lowa’s EBT contract. We apologize for the delay and appreciate your
patience in awaiting a response.

The waivers would allow the State agency to: 1) waive encryption of the Personal
Identification Number (PIN) and allow PIN selection through the Automated Voice
Response (AVR) system, 2) provide POS equipment only to authorized retailers who
have SNAP sales equal to or greater than $100 per month, and 3) waive the requirement
for a retailer adjustment no-hold.

FNS is approving two of the three waiver renewals with conditions attached and with the
understanding that the justifications have not changed since the original requests were
made.

The renewals are to waive SNAP regulations to:

1. Waive encryption of the Personal Identification Number (PIN) at the point of entry
and to allow PIN selection through the Automated Voice Response (AVR); and

2. Waive the requirement that a hold be placed on client accounts when a retailer
initiates an adjustment, provide households 15 calendar days to request a fair
hearing; and allow 15 calendar days for the State to act on all household debit
adjustments.

The State’s request to renew the waiver to provide POS equipment only to authorized

retailers who have SNAP sales equal to or greater than $100 per month has expired. FNS
is no longer approving this waiver in light of the changes made under the 2014 Farm Bill.
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These waivers are approved pursuant to 7 CFR 272.3(c)(1)(i1), which allows FNS to
approve waivers that would result in a more effective and efficient administration of
SNAP. The attachment enclosed provides the details and conditions of approval.

. .ease refer to the specific waiver numbers for future reference in any correspondence.
If the :ate intends to implement these waivers changes or if you do not implement a
waiver, please let us know as soon as possible, but no later than the implementation date
of the upcoming EBT contract.

If you have any questions, please contact Georgina Castillo of the Retailer Management
and Issuance Branch at (214) 290-9836 or Philip Fraley in our Mountain Plains Regional
Office at (303) 844-0341.

Sincerely,
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Andrea Gold
Director
Retailer Policy and Management Division

Enclosure






